MEDFORD

ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (EAAC)

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday January 26, 2021

Roll Call 7:00 PM  

Pola, Beth, Jen, Deb, Pam, Michele, Eric and Mayor Watson in attendance.  Green Team members Ileen and Rodger also attended.  The meeting was conducted remotely using Zoom.  

Members of the public included Kevin Sparkman, Kay Roberts, June Ramondetta, Jon Reuther and Isabella Castiglione.

Review/approve minutes of November Meeting – approved by all without comment. 

Nominate and approve member appointments:

Pola Girard Galie voted in as Chairperson

Deborah Evans voted in as Second Chairperson

Jennifer Warholak voted in as Recording Secretary

Public Comments:

Kay Roberts – Medford Leas resident. Spoke about the “For the Generations.org” website. Would like Medford to possible become involved in regards to Pinelands issues.

          Jon Reuther – resident. Brought up bike lanes in the town – Feels new and 
upcoming developments will add to the disconnect. Suggested we look into 
Sustainable New Jersey's Complete Street Program.


Iabella Castiglioni  – wanted to bring awareness to the available Rutgers 
rebate (up to $450 per sq. foot) being offered when a homeowner landscapes 
with raingardens. Southjerseywatersavers.org


Kevin Sparkman – Agreed with Jon about sidewalk and street connectivity, 
Improving mobility for bikes, handicapped, walkers, etc. Covid has 
highlighted the need for scooters, bikes, electric skateboards, electric bikes, 
etc.


June Ramondetta – Resident listening in

Mayor Watson shared that he will try to be at more EAAC meetings this year as Council is planning on being more involved with committees and boards to enable better communication and planning.

Old Business

· Tree Ordinance – Pola: The need to continue educating the public on the tree ordinance, feels the ordinance is being misinterpreted. Beth: the HOAs are good at distributing information, the township has communicated with the local tree companies and would like to see consistent reinforcement of the content of the ordinance. Kevin: would like to get the word out to realtors as did Mayor Watson. Deb: not sure realtors are receiving the ordinance or are just not passing the information to clients?

· Hartford Crossing – The cleanup is on hold due to COVID-19 and the weather.  Will most likely need equipment to re-clear the paths. The Boy Scouts have installed a bicycle repair station at the beginning of the trail and at Cow Pointe.

V.
New Business 

· Plastic Bag Ban – The state is has passed a plastic bag statute. Educate the public on the ban – prepare public. Medford Messenger as a tool.

· Open Space and Recreation – Will have public hearing in the spring – then will be approved by the planning board. Complete streets is included and noted. Want to elicit public comments. Tuckerton and Taunton will be a part of complete streets initiative per Mayor Watson.

· Rating NJ Future – Technical Assistance – Monitor – FEMA is not taking applications until 2022.

· Sustainable Jersey – AC Electric Grant – Early Warning System – how can we enhance our coverage? Are there possibilities for cost-sharing? We are also lookig at what we will accomplish in addition to the Tree Ordinance, although it will count heavily, for our next cycle application. Street connectivity will help as well. There may be potential to partner with Woodford Cedar Run Wildlife in marketing and education about habitats. Deb to form group to keep sustainable projects on track.

· Girl Scout Gold Medal Projects  – Cigarette butt project– waiting on Girl Scouts.

· Earth Day 2021  – We can still obtain tree saplings – can we develop a program to distribute to contribute to the celebration?

· Trex Recycles – Murphy's is not able to participate. Are there alternatives for the program?

· Farm Market 2021 – Motion to have the market in 2021 approved. Need more farmers per Mayor Watson – not just craft vendors. Pola explained there were issues for building a first year market – NJ produce appears later in the summer and while there were a number of farmers who participated, only one – Sassafrass Hill from Barneget – remained the entire season. Bo has offered to lead the  project in the past. Pola will check with him to see about forming a committee.

VI.     Zoning – No new discussion.

VII.
Upcoming Meetings 

 

· Monthly Meetings

Next meeting: February 23, 2021



VIII.
Adjournment 

(*) = Action Items

